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GREATER LAFAYETTE AREA TRANSPORTATION & DEVELOPMENT STUDY
TECHNICAL TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES
June 19, 2019


VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT
Sallie Fahey					Area Plan Commission
Jeromy Grenard				Lafayette City Engineer
Mike Spencer					Tippecanoe County Highway Engineer
Ed Garrison					West Lafayette City Engineer
Bill Smith					INDOT
Terry Ruley					Tippecanoe County Sheriff
Jim Knapp				   	Purdue University Airport


VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT
Jon Fricker					JTRP
Marty Sennett					CityBus
William Carpenter				Lafayette Police Department
Marcus Slifer					West Lafayette Police Department

NON-VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT
Tim Stroshine					APC
Aria Staiger					APC					
Doug Poad					APC
Mark Harlow					Dayton Town Manager				
John G. Ricks					Tippecanoe County Sheriff			
Colin Sullivan					BF&S	
Dave Griffee					Lafayette

								
In the absence of Chairman Jon Fricker, Sallie Fahey called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

	Ia.	        APPROVAL OF PROXY FOR TIPPECANOE COUNTY SHERIFF

Jeromy Grenard moved to approve John G. Ricks as proxy for the Tippecanoe County Sheriff’s Office.  Ed Garrison seconded.   The motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
	
Jim Knapp joined the meeting in progress.

		
I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Mike Spencer moved to approve the minutes of the May 15, 2019 Technical Transportation Committee meeting as submitted.  Ed Garrison seconded. The minutes, as submitted, were approved by unanimous voice vote.



II. ACCESS PERMITS

None

III. ADMINISTRATIVE MODIFICATIONS TO THE FY 2018-2022 TIP

A. June 14, 2019 – transfer $290,266.01 in STBG funds to CityBus


B. June 18, 2019 – modify the new TIP to add the projects for that money into the new TIP

Sallie Fahey said at the time the agenda was prepared there was only one Administrative Modification but now there is a second Administrative Modification.  Sallie said the first one is to move the remaining $290,266.01 of FY 2019 STBG funds to CityBus.  Sallie said the second Administrative Modification is to the new TIP for FY 2020 which the Policy Board has approved but is not yet in effect.  This is to add the projects for that money into the new TIP when it is approved.  Sallie said staff learned that after being told the current TIP could not be modified, INDOT may be willing to do the Administrative Modification as an emergency so that work can begin on these projects.  Sallie said there may be another Administrative Modification to the current TIP next month.



IV. FY 2019 Funding Discussion and Monthly Report

Sallie Fahey said staff is wrapping up everything financial with INDOT for FY 2019 and the only thing left is the money that was just transferred from FHWA, the remaining allocation of STBG funds to FTA for CityBus.



V. APC Progress Report

A. MPO Update

i. Ped and Bike Comfort Map

Doug Poad said the two maps are the end-product of the Bike-Ped Safety Committee study.  Doug said one map specifically targets bicyclists and the other map targets pedestrians.  Doug said the bike map shows corridors, roads, and trails, and rates them according to the amount of traffic traveling those routes.  He said the routes shown in blue or green have less traffic and are better for bicyclists to use.  He said the routes shown in orange have a little more traffic, so riders should use caution on those routes.  He said the routes shown in red have the most traffic and the map recommends bicycle riders should not use those routes.  Doug said the type of bicycle riders who were targeted for this project have average riding skills and are neither beginner nor advanced riders.  Doug said the other map is designed for pedestrians.  He said it shows the entire network of sidewalks and trails in the area.  He said this map gives a picture of where pedestrians can walk.  Doug said the map highlights area schools and general points of interest around the community.  Doug said the maps can be found on https://bikewalkgreaterlafayette.org which is on the City of Lafayette’s website.  Doug said the map is only in digital form right now so if any errors are found they can be corrected easily.

Sallie said if you look at the map online you can zoom in to see more detail.  Sallie asked Doug Poad to  check whether Visit Lafayette–West Lafayette has the link to these maps posted on their website.  She also said they should have a link to the maps posted on the Tippecanoe County website and the websites for both Lafayette and West Lafayette.  She said the distribution of the maps should be as wide as possible.



ii. Bike Counts

Tim Stroshine said his report is not comprehensive of all the information he has collected.  Tim said it is just an overview and if anyone wanted more information, they should feel free to contact him.  Tim said the report compares the data collected from 2018 versus the data collected from 2019.  Tim said the bicycle counts were taken in both the morning and evening hours which is how the counts have been collected for the past three years.  Tim said in 2019 there were four fewer sites counted than in 2018 but there were almost a hundred more bicycles counted.  He said 2017 had the most bicycles counted and 2018 had the lowest number of bicycles counted.  He said 2019 had close to as many counts as 2017 but not quite.  Tim thought the reason for the discrepancies was due to the weather.  Tim said the second table shows a site by site comparison between 2018 and 2019.  He said not every site is counted every year and that depends on how many volunteers he gets.  Tim said there was a 40% increase in the number of sites between 2018 and 2019.  Tim said the last table deals with helmet use.  He said that the campus sites skew the data because there are many more riders on campus who do not wear helmets.  Tim said that helmet use is much higher in the Lafayette and West Lafayette off-campus sites.

Mike Spencer asked if the bicycle counts are done at the same time each year.

Tim Stroshine said they are taken a couple of weeks before the end of the spring semester at Purdue.  Tim said this year they also counted how many bicycles were ridden on sidewalks and trails versus on the streets.  Tim said riders heavily use the trails where they are available and there are a lot of riders on campus who ride on the sidewalks.  Tim said next year they would look at the impact of e-scooters on the bicycle counts.  He said other areas have seen a 40% decrease in bike share use when e-scooters are introduced to the area.



iii. Dynamic Message Signs for I-65


[bookmark: _GoBack]Sallie said there was a TIP amendment that included Dynamic Message Boards for I-65 in this area.  Sallie said Ed Cox, the Director of IT Services at the Traffic Management Centers in Indianapolis and Gary, told her there will be two Dynamic Message Boards on northbound I-65 and three Dynamic Message Boards on southbound I-65 in this area.  Sallie said the two on northbound I-65 will be located south of SR 38 and south of SR 26.  She said the three on southbound I-65 will be located at the US 231 exit at mile marker 193, north of SR 18 and north of SR 43.  Sallie said there will also be live feed video cameras installed at every interchange on I-65 which will go directly to the two Traffic Management Centers in Indianapolis and Gary.  Sallie said she has given this information to the Local Emergency Planning Committee.  Sallie said they were concerned that there was not going to be a Dynamic Message Board located farther south than SR 38.  She said there is one located in Lebanon now and it can be used to direct traffic off northbound I-65 at SR 28 in the event of a hazmat spill or an accident.  Sallie said she did not know when construction of the Dynamic Message Boards will begin but they are funded, and they are in the TIP.

Ed Garrison asked if the Dynamic Message Boards will only display crash data or if they will show commute times as well.

Bill Smith said he was unsure what types of information would be displayed.

Terry Ruley asked is they would display information about Amber Alerts.

Sallie Fahey thought they probably would.



B. INDOT 18-Month Letting List

Doug Poad said projects #1 through #5 were on a May 9th letting.  Doug said projects #4 and #5 are for the northbound and southbound bridges on I-65 over Lauramie Creek and they have been let for construction.  He said the contract was awarded to Superior Construction for just over $8 million and the engineer’s estimate was a little over $10.2 million.  He said the estimated completion date is August 30, 2021.  Doug said the bids for projects #1 through #3 for US 52/Teal Road came in significantly over the engineer’s estimate.  He said he did not have any further information to report about those projects at this time.

Bill Smith said INDOT is planning to have those projects re-let later this calendar year.  He said it will be sometime after July 1 in FY 2020.  Bill said INDOT is not going to change the scope of the projects in order to try to bring the cost down.

Doug Poad said project #6 is to patch and rehab pavement on SR 28 from SR 25 to US 231.  He said that is on a July 10 letting.  Doug said project #7 is road reconstruction on Twyckenham Blvd. from Poland Hill Road to South 9th Street and it will be let on October 9th.  Doug said projects #8 through #17 are on one contract.  These are for bridge deck overlays or bridge maintenance and repair on US 52, SR 25, SR 28 and SR 38.  They will be let on November 14th.  Doug said project #18, the Sagamore Parkway Trail has a new letting date of January 15, 2020.  He said project #19 is a small structure replacement on SR 25 and it will be let on January 15, 2020.  Doug said project #20 is to install the ITS Traffic Management System on I-65 at Exit 201 south of SR 47and It will let March 4, 2020.  Doug said project #21 is for lighting on Concord Road from the Maple Point Drive Extension to Veterans Memorial Parkway and it will let May 7, 2020.  Doug said project #22 is for Lindberg Road reconstruction from Klondike Road to McCormick Road and it will let July 8, 2020.

Ed Garrison asked Mike Spencer if the Lindberg Road project would be 3-lanes or 4-lanes.

Mike Spencer said there will be some 3-lane sections and some boulevard sections.  Mike said most of it will be 2-lanes.  Mike said the letting date may have to be moved due to utility work holdups.

Sallie Fahey asked when the roundabout on Lindberg Road will be open.
 
Mike Spencer said the Lindberg Road roundabout should open next week.

Ed Garrison asked if Lindberg Road will be connected from SR 26 to US 231 then.

Mike Spencer said yes it will be.

  
VI. OTHER BUSINESS

None


VII. CITIZEN COMMENTS

None

The next Technical Transportation Committee meeting is July 17, 2019.



VIII. ADJOURNMENT

Mike Spencer moved to adjourn the meeting at 2:24 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
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Diana E. Trader
Acting Recording Secretary


Reviewed By,
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Sallie Dell Fahey
Secretary
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